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September 10, 2024 
 
 
Board of Supervisors  
800 S. Victoria Ave.  
Ventura, CA 93009  
 
 
Subject: Recommendation of Supervisor LaVere to Appoint Christina Pacheco to the Oak 
View Advisory Commission. 
 
Recommendation:  
Approve the appointment of Christina Pacheco as a regular member of the Oak View Advisory 
Commission.  

Discussion: On July 9th, 2024, member Velma Lomax resigned from the Oak View Advisory 
Commission (OVAC). Following her resignation, the Clerk of the Board posted an application process 
for Commission Membership, which was circulated to Oak View residents and business owners. 
During this period, only one individual, current alternate member Christina Pacheco, expressed 
interest in the position. Therefore, at the July 9th, 2024, OVAC meeting, the Commission voted to 
conditionally appoint Ms. Pacheco as a regular member, contingent upon the Board of Supervisors' 
approval. 

Ms. Pacheco has been an active and engaged alternate member of the OVAC since its inception in 
2022 and I believe she is an excellent candidate who will continue to support the residents of the 
Oak View community. Please join me in approving Christina Pacheco as the new member of the Oak 
View Advisory Commission.  

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 

Matt LaVere 
Supervisor, First District  


